
June 15, 2021 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. June 15, 

2021 adjourned from June 8, 2021. 

Present:  Supervisors Smith, Durby and Jensvold 

Absent:  

The meeting is held today via You Tube and a conference call.  This is due to 

COVID-19 and heightened public health risks. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to 

approve the minutes for the June 8, 2021 Board Meeting and approve the agenda for 

June 15, 2021.   All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Julie Sorenson, Public Health Administrator gave an update on Covid-19. The 

website for information for Covid-19 for Winnebago County is 

www.winnebagocountyiowa.gov. 

On a motion from Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to go 

into closed session to discuss the IT Director position under Iowa Code 21.5 (1i).  Roll 

call vote, Durby- Aye, Smith – Aye, and Jensvold – Aye.  Motion carried.  On a motion by 

Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to go back into open session.  Roll 

call vote, Durby – Aye, Smith – Aye, and Jensvold – Aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to offer 

the applicant of the IT Committee’s recommendation the position of IT Director, with an 

offer discussed in closed session, giving authority to the Auditor to negotiate with the 

applicant.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed Secondary Road matters including seal 

coating, work orders, rock hauling, mowing, and signage. 

On  a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 

approve the use and purchase of equestrian crossing signs for InFaith Riding Light at 

1044 450th St.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following resolution.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

http://www.winnebagocountyiowa.gov/


 



 



Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage districts including a parcel in 

Linden Township that is owned by DD 39-37.  Oswald has talked to Hancock County to 

set up a joint meeting to discuss options. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the liquor license for Vinje Pub.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the law enforcement contracts.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following Auditor’s transfer #3834 from General Basic to Secondary Roads 

for $38,017.33. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

The Supervisors tabled the handbook items until next week.   

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. June 22, 2021. 

__________________________ 
Terry Durby, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, Auditor 
 


